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Hi David,
 
Aaron has reviewed and made some edits directly to the doc.  Below is a summary of the pages changed (see attached):
 
Page 3 combined sub bullet 1 and 2 and removed specific reference to CEO analysis
Page 5 Target Competitiveness detailed the pay elements.  Would it also be appropriate to add Total Cash and Total Compensation 
as well?
Page 7  2013 edited

2017 Added the reference to DC plan
2019 change the reference from the CEO to the Board
 

Page 30 – 32 Aaron is questioning why WTW did not provide the proposed at full market per page 30.  Aaron is seeking to align 
with the Board’s approve compensation philosophy – total compensation at 50th percentile. Suggest removing Proposed and 
perform the cost calculation based on delta between what we pay today and the market.  The assumption should be adopting full 
market 50th.  Please update to reflect this methodology.
 
I meet with Aaron on Thursday afternoon.  He will then be on vacation until Wednesday of next week, and I am out on Monday and 
Tuesday.   We are on schedule for the Compensation Committee later this month and the Board next month.  Please confirm you 
have these dates and times.
 
Procurement is finalizing some details that I was not aware that Angie needed to do for payment (we set up PO’s). 
 
Pat
 
 


























































































